
Feedback and Assessment at Preston Manor 

A vital part of the work we do as a school, is the assessment of progress that students are making in 

all their subjects, discussion of that progress with students and the reporting of progress to 

families. 

Progress is measured in a range of different ways, including formal exam-style assessment, teacher 

marking of work, assessment for learning methods in the classroom and some teacher-directed 

peer and self-assessment. 

At Preston Manor, we are committed to ensuring all our students receive regular, high quality 

feedback – both verbal and written, to ensure that they are making effective progress towards their 

targets. 

 

All of our students can expect the following standards: 

 High quality, accurate feedback in every subject. 

 Feedback that shows the student how s/he has made progress against the assessment 

criteria, strengths of the work and specific targets for further improvement. 

 Feedback that will improve students’ literacy skills. 

 Feedback that stretches and challenges all students to reach their potential, as well as 

feedback that praises the process and effort that students have made. 

 

What do we expect students to do with feedback? 

This year we have introduced a learning method called DIRT.  

 

This basically means that once a teacher has marked a students’ work and set targets for 

improvements, we give students time in lessons to respond to the feedback and meet the targets. 

This results in improved progress in learning, literacy and presentation.  

All DIRT activities should be completed by students with a green pen, so that teachers can see 

how the student has closed the gap in their learning by meeting their targets. 

 



 

 

 

 



DIRT activities can also be given as home learning and you can find more information about how to 

complete DIRT work in the student planner: 

 

 

 

 

 


